WEIMCUM HISTORICAL SOCIETY MEWS DETER

VOLUME F NUMBER 2

MARCH 1954

Arnouncement: heverand George W. Kelsey. From dens of our society, and former minister at the Gil Fouth Union Church in South Weymouth, has taken the pastcrahip at the Congregational Durch at Flainville, connections. Mr. Kelsey was most active in promoting the reorganization of the Society, and was particularly interested in the development of Society-sponsered educational programs for the youth of Weymouth

FALL MEETING: Our Society held its regular business maeting and program on October 8, 1963 at the North Weymouth branch of Tufts Library. A two part program under the direction of Mrs. Ruth Loud, program chairmen, was presented. Part one, was an illustrated talk on the historic landmarks of Weymouth by Mrs. Elliot Thayer and the members of the C.A.R. Following this, Mrs Loud & Mrs Ruth Barnard presented a most interesting illustrated talk on old houses of South Weymouth.

WINTER MEETING: Our winter meeting was held at Tufts Library, Weymouth on February 4, 1964. The Nominating Committee was present and reports the following proposed slate of officers for the coming year, President Mr. Harry C. 500 chers Vice President, Louis Davis; Secretary, Mr. Thomas Higgins; Treasurer, Mr. Charles F. Adams; Corresponding Secretary. Mrs. Margaret S. Chase. In accordance with the by-laws, the following motion was proposed by Mr. Louis Davis. "Moved that Section 4 of the By-Laws of the Weymouth Historical Society be amended to read Annual Dues of the Scalety shall be three dollars per person; five dollars for man and wife, due and payable to the Treasurer on April 1.st of each year." This motion will be acted upon at the Annual meeting and this letter constitutes the necessary advance notice of sams to all members as required by our By-Laws. Following the business meeting, an interesting and informative talk was presented by Mrs. Dorothy Waterhouse on the "Wallpapers of Old New England".

Membership: Since our last Newsletter, we have been pleased to welcome 10 new members. We are steadily growing and plans for further acceleration are under way. Won't each of you bring a friend or acquaintance in as a member?? All are most welcome.

ANNUAL MEETING: The Annual Meeting will be held at Tufts. Elbrary, Weymouth Landing, Monday evening, April C, 1964. Eusiness meeting including election of officers will start promptly at 7:45 p.m. Our program will be an illustrated lecture by Miss Ammee Draper of Milton, entitled, "Stralling Through Boston in the 1800's ""....

DON'T FORGET APRIL 6th! DO COME AND BRING A GUEST; PARTICIPATE
IN YOUR SOCIETY'S BUSINESS MEETING & ENJOY THE SPLENDID PROGRAM AFTER.

Charles I'v Adria 100